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Matthew Helfant, Psy.D.         Tel:  (201) 393-8146 
Superintendent of Schools                                                                               Fax:  (201) 288-0289 

 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
 
We have received a directive from Bergen County Executive Jim Tedesco that all Bergen County               
Schools are required to close as of March 13th at 3 pm. The school district will follow the Coronavirus                   
Preparedness Plan that was emailed to you last week. A copy of that plan is enclosed and on our                   
website. The Building administration will send more information throughout the closure. Information            
will also be available via the District homepage, ​www.hhschools.org under the tab “District” and              
“Health-Related School Closure Information”. 
 
Chromebooks have been distributed today to students who indicated a need for a device. For those                
students who may still require a Chromebook (i.e. absent students/multiple students in a household),              
they will be distributed tomorrow, Saturday, March 14th from 12-2 pm in the Middle School/High               
School Media Center. If a Chromebook is borrowed, the expectation is they are returned when school                
reopens in the same manner as they were received. By Monday, March 16th the district will be sending                  
further correspondence regarding free internet access for all, inclusive of login credentials.  
 
All students who receive special education and/or related services will continue to receive these              
services as outlined in the following letter sent home to families. ​Special Education - Related Services​.  
 
District Administration will continue to update you with more information as it becomes available.              
Correspondence will be shared on Wednesday, March 18th inclusive of updates from the County              
Executive and the NJ Department of Education.  
 
We appreciate your understanding and cooperation during this unprecedented time. Our goal and             
focus are always and will continue to be providing quality education for our students.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew Helfant, Psy.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 
 
attachment: ​Parent Preparedness Letter 
 

HEIGHTS:  Where Tradition and Innovation Take Flight! 

http://www.hhschools.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1XL3oijXEuzA9EjoUuvofiaP5J_FSN0KDWWShLFHzJqk/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sZ0ROu48QDXAul8X9oDnS4Fq_5qXdxa0/view?usp=sharing

